WVPO & WVAC

Joint Board Meeting Minutes

March 3, 2005

Board Members present: Jay Brennan, Maureen Lussier, Dwight Allenson, Kelley Jeffries, Bill Clegg, Gary Coleman, Carolyn Buskirk, Tom Gill, Mike Jacobsen, Don Meader, Peter Lambert, Rich Sacco, Beverly Mason, Barbara Clifford. 

Guests present: Dottie Allenson, Rocky Rockstrom, Bill Fitzmaurice & Glenn Mason

A motion was made and passed to approve the minutes of the January 20, 2005 meeting as printed.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara Clifford has researched the taxiway savings account. She has found that they have not been tracked separately for some time. She has found some notes that will enable her to recreate the account and have an accurate number by the next meeting. It will be left to Barbara’s discretion whether to open a separate bank account or to just make notations.

Don reported that a couple of the maintenance line items have already been expended. Because of the time of year, Don felt that it was too late to have a special meeting to appropriate additional funds. The Board is empowered to over expend a line item by $2000. Glenn Mason reported that we are $1400 over budget on taxiway summer maint. mostly due to mowing, $200 under budget on taxi-way winter maint, $2342 under budget on runway summer maint, $2900 over budget on runway winter maint (we have plowed 8 times so far this year vs. 5 times all of last year). We are $632 under budget for summer road maint and $200 over budget for winter road maint. These figures are as of March and obviously do not include any spring clean up work. Last year spring clean up was around $3000 and this year there is a lot of storm damage. Glenn estimates there will be $1500-2000 for chipping the downed limbs along the side of the road. Glenn offered to delay billing for further work until after the annual meeting if needed. Don asked Glenn to submit a proposal for what he feels need to be spent on the roads for next year. The Board will then decide how realistic that is.

Rich Sacco asked as to why we are clearing out in front of 21 hangars? Glenn replied that in the process of clearing the runway a large snow bank is created in front of the hangars. It is much too big for a snow blower to clear. Therefore anyone who wishes to have his or her hangar cleared, Glenn does so with the loader. Rich then asked: if the taxi-way people are sharing in the cost of keeping the run-way cleared, why aren’t all the members sharing in the cost of keeping the taxi-ways cleared? Rich suggested that the Board consider combining all of the aviation & taxiway fees into one fee and not have the taxiway people pay extra. He feels that this would be more fair and equitable. Don will discuss the snow bank issue with Glenn.

Gazebo: Maureen hopes to have the project complete by annual meeting. She reported that the bill of materials disappeared at last years annual meeting. Carolyn thinks that she can get another copy from the Kennett. 

Property abutting Mike Jacobsen: Mike provided a list of trash/junk etc. that is strewn about the property. Don will send a letter accompanied by a copy of the Restrictions & Covenants with the appropriate sections highlighted. We should then follow up after the snow melts.

Website: Dwight has contacted someone who will design, create and execute a website for us in exchange for plane rides. It can contain board meeting minutes, calendar etc. It will cost $18 for a domain name for 2 years and $100/year for maintenance. It can be set with a password secure area for members and a public area. Don feels that this should be presented to the whole membership at annual meeting. Rich is concerned about security. He thinks it is dangerous and unnecessary with potential for abuse and editorializing. A motion was passed to include the idea of a website on the agenda for annual meeting for both Corporations. Dwight and Kelley were asked to prepare a written presentation prior to the next meeting to be used as a guide or prototype for the presentation at the annual meeting. Beverly suggested that this be included in the mailing for annual meeting so that everyone has background information prior to the meeting.

Budget process: Prior to the next meeting Don would like a copy of the format for a preliminary budget prepared by Barbara. If Barbara can get this to Don in early April, he will get it out to all the Board members prior to the meeting for them to study and make the budget process quicker and smoother.

Litter Day: Don will be sending out a letter to be approved at the April meeting announcing Litter Day and a deadline for people to get any Annual Meeting Agenda items to him. Carolyn asked about including something about the gazebo construction in the litter day letter. 

Open Board Seats: Aviation: 3 for 3 years Property Owners: 3 for 3 years, 1 for 1 year

Runway Project: Glenn has measured from 200’ north of the threshold light to 200’ south of the threshold light and has figured this to be 3,460 feet. He is planning on contacting Ambrose Bros. of Meredith and asking them for a proposal of paving that 3,460 feet by 40 feet wide with a 565x20 foot connector to the Navaho taxiway. He would like to see some engineering and site work with elevations to find out exactly where the grades are. He would recommend White Mountain Survey because the surveyed WVI and WVII so they already have information on file. 

Glenn added that we would need two site-specific permits. One from NH and one Federal. Glenn will pursue his plan and present it to the Board for review.

By-law change re: aviation assessments. A proposal was to be made at last years annual meeting. It got side tracked and decided to have the Board review it. It concerned how aviation assessments are determined and whether users should pay more. Bev reported that a committee had been formed at the first Board meeting of this year to review the proposal and determine whether it was feasible. It was not the committees charge to either recommend or reject the proposal. Mike tried to develop a financial model and found too many variables to make it feasible. He looked at other airports to find out how they generate income. There are 25 airports that are privately owned but opened to the public. The state reimburses these airports 20% of the aircraft registration fees that the aircraft based there pay to the state. This is one way that they generate revenue. Because we are private and not open to the public, we do not receive this fee reimbursement. Mike suggested that the aircraft based at WV pay 20% of their registration to WVAC as a type of users fee. A discussion ensued on the merits of the proposal and how much revenue it would generate.

Other: In response to a question about the logging off Red Baron Rd. It was reported that the logging operation will be completed by tomorrow (March 4) or the following Monday at the latest.

Rich Sacco opined that a 20% fee is not enough. He feels that it should be 100% of the registration fees. He also feels that in Glenn’s proposal the transition area between pavement and grass will be hazardous. He continued that if we pave the runway we would be making the development more dangerous. He offered his opinion on what should have been done in the past to preserve the runway. He continued that the people spoke at the meeting last year and defeated the proposal for paving the runway. He doesn’t feel that we should be considering this again; he feels it is out of order.

NEXT MEETING THURSDAY APRIL 21 6:30 PM AT Jay Brennan’s

The following meeting will be May 12 at a site to be determined.

Peter Lambert

Secretary WVPO

